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	Councillor V. Burgoyne
	
	Councillor R. Jones
	A
	Councillor B. Pennington
	

	Councillor J. Dawson
	
	Councillor R Lightup
	
	Councillor J. Pooley
	A

	Councillor K. Garrido
	A
	Councillor I. Macdonald
	A
	Councillor A. Smyth
	A

	Councillor D. Jolley (Chair)
	A
	Councillor Morris
	
	Councillor Kean
	A


PresentApologies received A
Invitees and Officers: Councillors Hinds and Devine, Russell Bernstein & Peter Kidd (Scrutiny Support), John Spink (Head of Finance)
	Item

Responsible Member

Officer
	Discussion


	Action 

Required By
	Timescale

	Action Sheet from the previous meeting & matters arising 
	John updated the meeting on progress on the issue of free off-peak public transport for over 60’s and the disabled. The Government has announced their intention to distribute funding through the RSG. This is still the subject of consultation and several authorities including Salford will continue to press for a more appropriate method of funding to ensure they don’t lose out financially. The committee will be kept up to date.

John provided a verbal update on progress with PFI 2, discussion are taking place with the DFES around the PFI credits for the 2 schools involved (Hope High is now in the Building Schools for the Future programme) A decision is likely in November following, which a report will be brought to this committee.
	John Spink

John Spink
	October / November

November

	Report of the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services

Presented by John Spink, Head of Finance.

	Budget consultation exercise 2006/2007
	John presented a report outlining the proposals for the forthcoming public consultation exercise on the City Council’s 2006/2007 budget. The report has taken on board the recommendations of the committee following last years review and amended the structure of the exercise and content accordingly.

For the fist time use will be made of the citizens panel (the Big Listening) in addition to existing contacts. Community Committees will also be invited to contribute and attempts will be made to extract relevant themes from the Community Action Plans. Members also asked if efforts could be made to engage the elderly in the exercise this was agreed and contact with an appropriate forum will be made. 

The report included the draft paperwork and questionnaire, which will be issued to seek opinions. Members wanted to ensure that the reader clearly understands that the majority of the budget is determined by central government and only a small proportion can be affected by the City Council directly. Also that the council has efficiency targets set by central government in the Gershon review that it must achieve. Though this should be done without covering too much detail. The Lead Member for Customer & Support Services also wondered if it could be somehow explained that the budget is fairly distributed across the City according to need and that no area is neglected. Though it was agreed this may be difficult to achieve.

It was also agreed the subject of the City’s profile should be added to the list of services perhaps in conjunction with Economic Development and Regeneration.

Provided the issues above can be incorporated the committee was very happy with the proposals
	John Spink 


	The committee will receive updates  as appropriate the first in December

	Revenue Budget Monitoring 2005/2006
	As a result of the issues identified in the monitoring report Health and Social Care Directorate will bring a report to next months committee detailing the measures being taken to address the areas predicted to overspend. The current underspend on staffing was also discussed as a potential problem area in the longer term this will also be covered in the report.

Also the report will address the financial consequences of the realignment of services between the Health and Social Care and Children’s Services directorates.

Members noted the risks of overspending in Childrens Services and Planning and requested reports should they not be under control by the next meeting.

The report was appended by a breakdown of the community committee budget as requested at the last meeting. Members requested a report giving further detail and an outline of the community committees spending criteria.

Following it‘s presentation to the Lead Member for Planning a report on the 5-year programme of footway maintenance will be presented to this committee and the Environmental Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.

There were no other major issues, DSO / DLO’s continue to trade favourably and there are a number of favourable corporate issues. 

The latest risk position, which highlights areas of potential financial risk that may draw on the council’s reserves, will be included in next months monitoring report.
	John Spink

Keith Darragh

John Spink & Area coordinators

Councillor Antrobus 

John Spink
	Regular Item

October

October

November

Regular Item

	Capital Budget Monitoring 2005/2006
	This report revealed a small net surplus of available resources however there are a number of issues, which may require some of these resources such as office relocations and a funding clawback by the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister.  It is not therefore prudent to allocate any of the surplus resource at this time.
	John Spink
	Regular Item

	Treasury Management Report and Strategy Update.
	The City Council fully complied with CIPFA code recommendations and during the past year produced substantial savings to the general fund. This excellent performance continues into the current year and provides long term certainty for the capital financing revenue budget. Some accounting issues have arisen with regard to LOBO loans and the way the audit commission suggests premiums on rescheduled loans are treated, which will impact on the council finances if they are applied. A detailed report, which will illustrate the potential impact, will come to this committee following presentation to the Lead Member.
	John Spink
	October

	Work Programme
	Over the coming weeks the Scrutiny Support team will develop the Work Programme to reflect today’s meeting, the Scrutiny Work Programme the introduction of the balanced scorecard approach to the councils performance management, and recent public consultation
	Scrutiny Support
	Regular item


Next meeting:
 5th October 2005 

	Chairman
	Cllr. D. Jolley
	0161 787 7259

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Peter Kidd
	0161 793 3322
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